PROVISION OF SPECIAL DIETS

SCHOOLS IN A CATERING CONTRACT
· Any request for a special or modified diet to be provided for a child must be made in writing by the parent/guardian. This should contain as much detail as possible, including contact details.
· If the diet is medically related e.g. allergy, diabetic, low fat etc. the request must be verified by the child’s General Practitioner or Hospital Dietician.

N.B A medically related diet will not be provided until written confirmation from the GP or Dietician is received.      
·  If the diet is non medical e.g. religious the request does not require authorisation from a GP or Dietician. A letter from the parent/guardian outlining the requirement will suffice, however this must still be actioned as a special diet and details forwarded to County Hall.
· Vegetarian requests do not need to be processed as a special diet as a vegetarian choice should always be available.
· Once a request has been received, please forward details to:

          School Meals Section 

          Children & Adults Services 
          Room 2/24
          County Hall

          Durham

          DH1 5UJ 

          Or fax to 0191 383 6589
· The requirements will be forwarded to the Catering Contractor who will liaise with the school, the catering team and parents to ensure that the correct diet is put in place.        
· The Catering Contractor will inform the school, catering team and parents if there are any changes to the menu or product changes made by suppliers.
· The provision of a nut allergy diet will also require further paperwork, which will be sent out from the School Meals Section. This includes a letter of authorisation for parents to complete and return and also a letter to the Head Teacher. Please note that the menu will be sent out separately to the parents by the contractor.
· We are aware that on occasions dietary requirements have been arranged locally between parents and kitchen staff. In order to protect the child and to prevent potentially dangerous foods being served, please ensure that the above procedures are followed. 
· If a child moves to another school any special diet information should be forwarded on to the new school as well as informing the School Meals Section at County Hall at the above address.  
· Should you require any further information or clarification please contact your Catering Advisor or the School Meals Section at County Hall 03000 268002/268003. 

